
February 2016 Newsletter

 

Contact Us

Sabrina Parra-Garcia
Interim Chief of Staff
(408) 535-4946
Email Sabrina 

Omar Torres
Community Outreach 
(408) 535-4943
Email Omar

Teddy Adera
Policy Aide
(408) 535-4944
Email Teddy

Jesse Quijada
Community Outreach
(408) 535-4905
Email Jesse

Huascar Castro
Policy Aide
(408) 535-3841
Email Huascar

UPCOMING EVENTS:
COMMUNITY BUDGET
PRIORITY SETTING
Feb 20 - 9 AM - 1 PM
180 Park Ave 95113
Email Here

SAN JOSE GIANTS JOB FAIR
February 20 - 9:30 AM - 12:30 PM
Municipal Stadium
Apply Here

ROSE GARDEN PLANTING
Feb 21 - 8:30 AM - 10:00 AM
Emma Prusch Park - 647 S King Rd.
Contact Omar or Mollie

SUNRISE PHOTO SHOOT
Feb 21 - 6:30 AM - 9:00 AM

Si desea leer este boletín en Español, por favor envíenos un email a

district5@sanjoseca.gov

Dear Neighbor,

 
It's February, and I don't know about you, but
I'm looking forward to the end of winter and
the warmth of spring, which is just around the
corner. In honor of this transitional season,
we have a series of events that highlight
transitions and new starts.
 
The VTA Bus Rapid Transit project
(BRT) on Alum Rock has been quiet for the
last month but is starting up again now. You can
find out more information on the Holiday
lights, festivities, and banners the businesses
and VTA put together as well as more details
on the upcoming construction.
 
Silicon Valley Hispanic Chamber of
Commerce hosted the regional meeting of
Hispanic Chambers on Alum Rock Ave last
month. The event was hosted at Los Jarritos
on Alum Rock Ave and celebrated Latino
entrepreneurs and business owners from
throughout the Bay Area.
 
Community Coffee Hours restarted with two
so far this year. As always, this is a time for
residents to come and speak with me about
their concerns and learn more about how they
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Sierra Vista Open Space Preserve
To register, contact Janelle

WASHINGTON DANCE

THEATER 
Feb 26 & 27 - 8 PM
1700 Alum Rock Avenue
Buy Tickets

VEGGIELUTION FARM BOX
Registration Opens Feb - 27
Join the Waitlist
Watch their Video

FREE CITIZENSHIP WORKSHOP
February 27 - 9 AM - 1 PM
Mayfair Community Center
2039 Kammerer Ave

LIFE AFTER DACA
March 1 - 11 AM - 12:30 PM

FOOD MAX: GRAND OPENING
March 2 - 8:30 AM
3002 Story Road

COMMUNITY FORUM ON
IMMIGRANT INTEGRATION
March 2 - 6 PM - 8 PM
Roosevelt Community Center
901 East Santa Clara Street

STATE OF THE CITY
March 5 - 10 AM - 1 PM
Overfelt High school - 1835
Cunningham Avenue 95122
Register Here

ALUM ROCK/SANTA CLARA
BRT COMMUNITY MEETING
March 9 -  6 - 7:30 pm
Alum Rock Library, Comm Room
3090 Alum Rock Avenue

STRONG GIRLS, STRONG
WOMEN 2016 LEADERSHIP
CONFERENCE
March 12 - 8 AM - 1:30 PM
1700 Alum Rock Ave
Register Here

LAM RESEARCH "HEART &
SOLES 5K" WALK/RUN
March 12 - Kids Fun Run (ages 2-7) @
8:30 AM, Dash Distances @10 AM
Lake Cunningham Park
Register Here

"BEING MORTAL" FILM
SCREENING & DISCUSSION
March 16 - 1 PM - 4 PM
Reservation Required
Contact Caitlin

WAKE UP TO AGING: Are We
Ready for 2030?
March 17 - 9:30 AM - 12 PM
Bascom Community Center
1000 S Bascom Ave
Register Here

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

can help our wonderful district. And we have a
new addition to look forward to - Foothill
Division Captain Mata of the San Jose Police
Department will be attending our upcoming
coffee hours on March 9th.
 
Our community has a shiny new fire station,
Fire Station 21, now open at Mt. Pleasant and
Ocala. I was honored to attend the grand
opening on January 23. This state-of-the-art
facility will serve residents in both our district
and neighboring District 8.
 
And we have two exciting events coming up
this weekend: the Community Budget
Priority Setting Session on Saturday,
February 20 and a Coffee and Roses planting
at Emma Prusch Park on Sunday, February 21.
This Budget meeting has traditionally been for
just Neighborhood Association leaders and the
Youth Commission, but the City has adopted a
more democratic approach, opening up the
process and encouraging community
engagement during the meeting through the
use of cell phones for live voting. Our rose
planting brings together our new Senior Park
staffer at Emma Prusch with more than 600
donated rose plants from Star Roses. Not only
can you help our community park with your
family but the first 100 volunteers will get a free
rose bush to take home with them!
 
I look forward to all that this month has to
bring and hope to see you all on the 20th at the
Budget meeting, the 21st at the rose planting,
and March 9 at our community coffee with Capt.
Mata!

 

Happy February (and belated Valentine's Day)!
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SANDBAGS FOR EL NIÑO?
For filling locations: 408-265-2600
To report flooding: 408-794-1900
After hours: 408-277-8955
Unincorporated area: 408-299-5700

FREE DENTAL SCREENINGS
For Kids 6 months to 18 years old
Schedule Appointment
If you have questions, email here 

LARGE ITEM PICKUP
1st 3 items are free, every 3 after $27

BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB
Summer Enrichment Camp

YOUNG CODERS CLUB
Every Saturday - 2:30 - 3:30 PM
Hillview Library - 1600 Hopkins Dr
Email Here

SCHOOL OF ARTS & CULTURE
CLASSES
For more info or 408-794-6250

TRADES ORIENTATION
PROGRAM
For more info or to sign up

AMERICAN ARTS INCUBATOR
For new media and digital artists
Deadline: Feb 29

The Business Corner

La Costa

La Costa is a sea food based Mexican
restaurant located on Alum Rock in
East San José. From its humble
beginnings as a food truck, it now has
several locations throughout the South
Bay.  The restaurant is well known
and has a large group of loyal
customers.  Their staff is always eager
and happy to help anyone, whether it's
your first or hundred time there.  As
for their food, you can't go wrong with
anything, but as a personal favorite I
would go with the tostada de ceviche
de camaron.  All of their seafood
dishes will have you wishing you were
at the beach enjoying the sunshine and
waves!

Councilmember/Consejal, 
Magdalena Carrasco

Email Your Councilmember
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  Emma Prusch Farm Park's Free Coffee and Rose Planting!

We are proud to announce our revitalization of the Rose
Garden and our continuing mission of beautifying East San
José.

On Sunday the 21st we will have our first Rose Planting
event at Emma Prusch Park.  

To achieve our goal of planting more than 600 rose bushes,
we need our volunteers to come out and help us accomplish
this as the season to plant is coming to an end soon.  

Registration will begin at 8:30 A.M at the main parking entrance and the kickoff starts
promptly at 9 A.M. The first 100 volunteers will receive a free bare root rose to take home
with them courtesy of Star Roses. 

We are excited for this event and hope to see you there! Feel free to contact Omar Torres
for more information at 408-535-4943 or via email.

 UPDATE: Construction Resumes on Alum Rock

The holiday season was a quiet time for construction 
on the Alum Rock corridor, but that doesn't mean that
the area on the whole was quiet.

The Alum Rock Santa Clara Street Business
Association with some assistance of VTA had three
weeks of events to celebrate the season. If you want to
see how great a success it was, check out the video.

Since the beginning of the year, you may have noticed the beautiful new "Shop, Dine,
Enjoy, Thrive" Alum Rock signs have gone up. This was another project that VTA funded
and worked with the City and the local businesses to put up and help encourage patronage
of the businesses along the corridor. In case you haven't, see our picture below and make
sure to check them out next time you drive up and down the street.

Now, with the holidays behind us, construction on Alum Rock Ave roadway for the Bus
Rapid Transit (BRT) project and station improvements will begin again starting in April
and going through the end of 2016. 

The construction includes the lanes going East, the dedicated bus lanes in the middle of the
road, and installation of the median BRT stations located at King Rd and Jackson Ave
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intersections. 

Over the last couple of weeks VTA has been working on installing traffic signals and street
lights, sidewalks, and handicap ramps on eastbound Alum Rock Avenue.  

If you need more information about the construction on the Alum Rock, please click here.

 

2016 New and Improved Community Office Hours

On January 23rd, we hosted our first Community Coffee Hours of 2016, continuing with
our tradition of bringing City Hall to East San José. 

Due to the high level of inquiry into public safety, lack of open space, homeless
encampments, and basic city services, my staff and I have decided to bring a guest
speaker to one of my monthly community office hours. 

On Wednesday, March 9th from 9:00 am till 10:30 am, I will be hosting San Jose Police
Department Captain Anthony Mata of the Foothill Division.  Captain Mata is one of the
most qualified public figure to address our community's public safety concerns. 

I highly encourage all of you to attend and if you are unable to attend then my regular
coffee hours are always on the first Wednesdays and third Saturdays of the month from
9:00 a.m till 10:30 a.m.

If you have any questions feel free to contact Jesse Quijada or at (408)535-4947. 
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New East San José Fire Station Opens!

Congratulations to our San Jose Fire Department
 for their new station in East San José. 

Our community's newest fire station moved from
a single family home on Mt Pleasant Rd. to a new
8,750-square-foot building, funded in large part by
Measure O, which voters had passed in 2002. 

The station services our Ocala and Mt.
Pleasant communities which border District 5 and
8. 

Our East San José community is fortunate to have this state-of-the-art facility. In the past
few years, two fire stations have opened for our East San José residents, a major
contribution to the safety of our community.

One of the most important amenities of Fire Station 21 is the community room for our
residents!

Concerned residents and community groups may rent the room for neighborhood watch
meetings, monthly meetings, or other important events. 

We worked hard with all of the city departments to make sure to add an addition 3,000
square feet if the station ever needs to expand. 

Thank you, Vice Mayor Rose Herrera, for leading the charge in opening this station
successfully!

San Jose Public Budget Priorities Meeting

This Saturday, February 20th is going to be an important day for East San José so circle
it, highlight it, and put it in your calendar.

The City of San José is going to be having a budget meeting that is open to the entire San
Jose community.  The more of our friends and neighbors come, the more we will be able to
help set the priorities and make sure that our neighborhoods get the resources that we
need.



Specifically, this meeting will be about the extra money from last year's budget and how it
will be prioritized and spent.  This meeting is invaluable for our community so that we can
make sure the needs of East San José are represented.

The meeting is going to take place at Parkside Hall at 180 Park Ave in San José and will
begin at 9 AM and end around 1 PM.  This is a huge opportunity for East San José and I
urge everyone to come out so that we can be a part of the process in planning for the future
of San José.

 Chambe r  o f Comme rce  Mixe r     

On January 22nd, I was grateful to be given the opportunity to speak at the Hispanic
Chambers of California mixer which was coordinated by the Silicon Valley Hispanic
Chamber of Commerce.  This organization has done great work in being a resource for
Latino-owned businesses throughout California and Silicon Valley.

We had an outstanding turnout and many different groups had the opportunity to discuss
how we as a region move forward and they did it here in East San José.  

Many of these businesses are family-owned and have been passed down through
generations, they are operated by hardworking people, many of whom reside in East San
José.  It was an honor to address the audience.  My dedicated staff and I look forward to
more events like this in the future.



COMMUNITY INFORMATION

Recycling Old Junk Easy and Free
San José residents can now recycle their unwanted junk more easily and cheaply, thanks to a new large-item
collection program. It's part of the City's concerted push to curb illegal dumping.
 
Residents follow only two easy steps: 1) Call their recycling hauler to schedule a pick-up appointment; and 2) set
their items on the curb for collection.
 
In June 2015, the City Council approved funding for one free collection of large items for single-family homes
during the fiscal year. The first collection of up to three large items is free and includes furniture, mattresses,
appliances, and tires. Each subsequent collection-up to three items-costs $27.
 
Residents in single-family homes, town homes, and mobile homes contact your hauler: California Waste
Solutions or GreenTeam of San Jose

TeenForce 
We help our youth obtain the skills, habits and work experience to fulfill their potential.  They have staff on site at
many East Side high schools working to place youth in jobs with local businesses.  They also manage special
programs to support foster youth with work readiness and job placement.  Find out how they can help match your
business with a great young worker from our community here.

Boys & Girls Clubs of Silicon Valley
We are offering a seven week enrichment program for $750, with partial scholarships available at $400 for
qualified youth. Our program keeps youth active, safe and learning through diverse activities including STEM,
sports, recreation and art.

Registration has begun and will fill up quickly.

Child Advocates of Silicon Valley
Our upcoming Volunteer Open House orientation session learn how you can serve as a mentor and friend to a child
in foster care.

As a Court Appointed Special Advocate (CASA) volunteer, you will be empowered by the courts to provide critical
emotional and educational support to your advocate child and ensure that child's voice is heard in the dependency
court system.

RSVP to an upcoming orientation here.
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